I am writing in support of HB 90 and SB 22. There is no other way than to describe my experience of this past year than as extremely
oppressive, exhausting and traumatic. Oppressive to myself and my families right to medical choice, human connection and God given
rights. Not because any of us suffered COVID, rather a direct result of Governor Mike DeWine’s oppressive, unlawful orders.

From my understanding, emergencies aren’t intended to go on and on and on. Oversight is LONG overdue! The numbers do not justify
these oppressive orders. What happened to two week of flattening the curve? The goal post continually changes. One has to question,
what agenda does the Governor really have peddling fear consistently?

As a business owner and mother, its been very difficult mentally, physically and spiritually to keep my head above the waves of
misinformation, oppressive orders and inconsistencies. Is that the intent? Confusion and fear? Meanwhile, at times employees are to
scared to come to work, causing me to work 70-80hrs in my restaurant business to keep it going, to assisting my children that are
struggling at home with “remote” schooling or structure. I’m fighting for my family, my business, and the fabric of our republic.

Its a bridge to far for Mike DeWine to mandate “medical experiments” on its citizens for a condition that many don’t even have
symptoms of. | do not consent to this medical experiment of self suffocation by masking, as well as covid tests that are experimental
medical devices via EMERGENCY AUTHORIZATION. I have the God given right to autonomy over my body and NOT CONSENT
to the experimental medical devices of masking, covid testing, and toxic injections. And when is it ok for the side effects of the
Governors order’s to be worse than the actual virus that has a 99% survival rate for most. The million dollar question, why are you not
taking measures to protect the vulnerable and leave the rest of us alone?

Without this much needed check and balance system, we continue to have a direct threat on our Republic. Pleading for you to take the
next right step, by voting yes to HB 90 and SB 22. We can create a better foundation.

Amber Sowers



